
DRAFT MINUTES 

 

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they 

may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm 

whether or not they have been amended 

 

Minutes of the Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held in the Village 

Hall on Wednesday 7
th

 November 2018 at 7.00pm 

 

18/90 Present Cllrs Sinkins, Challis, Haley, Richards, Roberts, Turner 

 

In attendance  The Parish Clerk, Sally Vincent 

Cornwall Councillor Colin Martin (part)  

2 members of the public 

     

18/91 Apologies Cllr Paterson  

 

18/92 Declaration of Interests 

i. Pecuniary – None  

ii. Non Registerable – None  

iii. Dispensations - None 

 

18/93 Public Questions 

Cllr Sinkins confirmed that the land purchase for the new layby had yet to be 

completed but the Headmistress had assured her that it would be done as soon 

as possible. It was noted that the planning permission expired in December. 

 

18/94 Minutes of the Meeting held on 3
rd

 October 2018 

It was proposed by Cllr Haley, seconded Cllr Challis and RESOLVED that the 

minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman 

 

18/95 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – for report only 

Cllr Sinkins noted that the parish council had maintained its objection to the 

Higher Pennant application and a member of the council would need to speak 

at the planning committee meeting. 

          

18/96 To receive reports from the Cornwall Councillor  

Cllr Martin reported 

 He would support the parish council objections to the Higher Pennant 

planning application. 

 Rachael Tatlow had looked at the nominated Highways Schemes but 

had responded negatively to Lanlivery’s suggestion of lowering the 

speed limit to make the A390 junctions safer as a review 6/7 years ago 

had concluded that the current speed limits were acceptable. However, 

Cllr Brown, the CC portfolio holder, had been sympathetic to the 

proposal as he respected local opinion so he would carry on pursuing 

the idea. 

 There would be no more money coming to Cornwall following the 

recent budget. 



 Care workers would now get parking permits in CC car parks and be 

able to park sensibly on double yellow lines. 

 There was growing impetus in Lostwithiel to provide a pedestrian 

railway bridge in and to convert some of the sidings into car parking. 

 

18/97 Accounts for Approval 

Cllr Roberts proposed, Cllr Haley seconded and it was RESOLVED that 

accounts to the value of £203.40 should be approved. 

 

18/98 Resolutions from Councillors 

None 

 

18/99 Correspondence – for information only  

Electronic correspondence had been circulated. Correspondence was left ‘on 

the table’ for Councillors attention. 

 

18/100 To receive reports (if any) from Parish Councillor Representatives 

Thomas Bullock. Cllr Sinkins reported that the Trust had sponsored local rider 

Amy Richards, who had been selected for the Prime England Dressage Squad 

and then represented Great Britain at Le Mans in France. She had finished 6
th

 

as an individual.  

Community Network. Lostwithiel would be getting a TSSO in the new year 

(combined fire officer, first responder and PCSO) and the officer would also 

cover parts of Lanlivery parish 

The StARR project had now received its last £10 million funding 

 

18/101 Neighbourhood Plan  

Cllr Sinkins reported she would chase Cornwall Council for the date of the 

referendum. 

 

18/102 Planning 

1. PA18/09594. Side extensions to form conservatory at ground floor and first 

floor ensuite/storage area. Higher Greadow Cottage. It was proposed by Cllr 

Richards, seconded Cllr Roberts and RESOLVED that a recommendation of 

no objection should be made to Cornwall Council 

2. PA18/00019/NDP. Plan proposal submitted for Lostwithiel Neighbourhood 

Development Plan. Noted. 

3. PA18/00003/SPD. Cornwall Council draft Housing Supplementary 

Planning Document – 6 week consultation period between 19
th

 October and 

5pm 30
th

 November 2018. It was proposed by Cllr Sinkins, seconded Cllr 

Haley and RESOLVED that the parish council should respond asking for more 

weight to be given to Neighbourhood Plans and more thought given to the 

locations of exceptions sites. 

 

18/103 Traffic Calming in Lanlivery Village 

A child had nearly been hit by a car outside Lanlivery school and the parent 

had asked the parish council if some form of traffic calming could be 

investigated. Members discussed various options including, inter alia, rumble 

strips, flashing 20mph signs, a triangle in the centre of the road designed to act 

as a roundabout, additional road markings, dragons’ teeth. It was proposed by 



Cllr Sinkins, seconded Cllr Haley and RESOLVED that Cllr Martin should be 

asked if he could arrange for a Highways officer to visit the village to discuss 

possible options before taking the matter any further.. 

 

18/104 Budget 2019/2020 

The Parish Clerk had provided details of expenditure to date against budget for 

2018/2019 and using this information and projecting future income and 

expenditure, members calculated a budget for 2019/2020. Resulting from this 

it was proposed by Cllr Sinkins, seconded Cllr Richards and RESOLVED that 

the parish council should request a precept of £9484.00 for 2019/2020. The 

increase on 2018/2019 represented new expenditure for the playing field 

maintenance (devolved from Cornwall Council) and an increased donation of 

£200 for the Granite Towers.  

 

18/105 To receive reports (if any) from Parish Councillors (at the discretion of the 

            Chairman) 

Cllr Roberts reported that she had had a near miss when entering the Penpell 

road from the A390. She would report to CC Planning and Highways. 

  

Date of Next Meeting 2
nd

 January 2019  

 

Meeting Closed 8.15pm  

 

       

 

 

 


